
Toiora High Street Cohousing meeting agenda (draft)
Thursday 26th August, 7.30pm by Zoom:

https://otago.zoom.us/j/9016259016?pwd=ZGZQRnM2L2tsai90eENKRExQUEtJQT09
(password 252525)

Chair and Notetaker: Sara Ferreira & Anna Maxwell

Present: Sara, Anna, Anthony,Gay, Maria, Catherine, Jeffrey, Kristin, Sander, Frances, Sandy, Min, Marianne, Tim, Jess, Anne, Kathy, Gay, Rosemarie, Claire, Alex, Sue T, Ngaire,

Apologies:  Donald, Miriam, Pauline, Rainer, Juan, Liz

Minute 1.We agree to send the letter of appreciation as developed by the Outreach Group to the trades people and consultants who worked on the project.

Minute 2: That prospective tenants be required to read the Body Corp rules and sign the membership agreement and child protection policy, and we incorporate this requirement into the Joining in Process information.

Minute 3:  We agree to the following new email addresses for Toiora: chat@mail.toiora.nz  (for chat, optional); members@mail.toiora.nz  (for important communications to everyone); and ucol-shareholders@list.king.net.nz (for the last of the UCOL company business, will be restricted to shareholders only).

Minute 4: We agree to the proposal from Nicola Holman for accounting services for the  Toiora Body Corporate 1 August 2021 - 31 July 2022, with a six month review to see whether costs can be reduced.

Minute 5: Towards the end of Nicola’s contact we will seek alternative quotes.

Minute 6: That we continue with gardening of vegetable plots allotted to individuals who want them and to kitchen herbs and salad greens, and commit to ongoing discussion and a review mid 2022 or earlier.

Minute 7: That we have ongoing discussion regarding use of  commons in principle and practice.

Appreciations 

Continuing work in the gardens.
To the Government and the fact that the South Island may have a lucky escape (from Covid cases).
To Min for doing all the billing so efficiently.
To Anthony for extra work to complete the thank you letter, to Jess for drafting and Rainer whose great idea it was.
To Amelia for distributing coloured cards tonight.


Items carried over from last meeting: 

Use of site by non-residents of Toiora co-housing community (Claire)
Discomfort was expressed about behaviour of a local individual involving unwanted long conversations etc. While response to him has been polite but firm, it was suggested a united response might help.
Discussion
· Noting he is entitled to be on Rosemarie’s and Megan’s section.
· People who know the individual - Gay, Sandy, Francis and Rosemarie- indicated that they will support and are happy to have a discussion with him if necessary ..
· Importance of anyone with a similar situation feeling they can bring it up and ask for support.
· General principle that everyone is available by txt or phone to help. 
 
Outreach Group update
Letter of gratitude
General support for the letter as circulated. 
It was queried whether it should also go to the Runanga. It was developed for trades people and Runanga have been acknowledged, however a separate card could be made for them.

Minute We agree to send the letter of appreciation as developed by the Outreach Group to the trades people and consultants who worked on the project.  
All green.
Anthony will arrange for the letter to be printed then enlist help to address them.  

Joining in process document
Discussion regarding the Toiora documents required to be signed or viewed by tenants. 
· The Body Corp documents are primarily for owners, however they do say they are also for occupiers.
· All relevant parts should be in a tenancy agreement. 
· This is a process for what we expect people to do when they join.
· Preference for signing statements such as ‘I accept the body corp rules’; I’ accept and will abide by the child protection policy.’  
· Whether it is legal to inquire into criminal history and put a condition on letting a unit. 
· Noting that signing it doesn’t make it enforceable.
· Every barrier set up to potential child abuse is important - sets a clear expectations regardless of being legally enforceable.
· Support for suggestion that prospective tenants read Body Corp rules but sign the membership agreement and child protection policy.

Minute:  That prospective tenants be required to read the Body Corp rules and sign the membership agreement and child protection policy,  and we incorporate this requirement into the Joining in Process information. 
20 green 1 blue 
Outreach Group to amend and send the formatted document to the group. 

Inductions
Brief induction sessions before a shared meal seem to work well and could be held before 7pm weekend meals. Every 3 months when no units to be let or sold seems appropriate.

Neighbourhood disaster response (Kristin)
Red Cross will run a  Disaster Preparedness training workshop for 15 people at Toiora. Do we agree in principle, and would we be willing to see ourselves as a resource for wider community?
10 people have already responded to Kristen that they are keen - others expressed interest tonight, so at least 15 people are keen. 
The need to reinforce and keep up with knowledge was noted. 

Body Corp Finances - account services proposal (Min)
The proposal from Nicola for accounting services for the Body Corp includes: helping to set up Xero (this work is done); the subscription to Xero; help desk and review services (1 hour per month eg checking coding) and preparing the mandatory end of year financial report ($150/hr). A chartered accountant is needed for the financial report. 
Nicola will review the proposal in 6 months when she may be open to renegotiating fees for report. 
The proposal’s total fees exceed the estimate for this work incorporated in the Body Corp fees by $2800.
Discussion: 
· The amount is more than expected. 
· Support for the work Nicola has done so far. 
· Suggestion of review at 9 months into her contract, getting another quote.
· Additional funds to cover fee could come from the koha fund.

Minute: We agree to the proposal from Nicola Holman for accounting services for the  Toiora body corporate 1 August 2021 - 31 July 2022, with a six month review to see whether costs can be reduced.
Minute: Towards the end of Nicola’s contact we will seek alternative quotes.
18 green 3 blue
Reason for blues included:
Didn’t get another quote for this work
Xero makes things very straight forward and this seems like quite a lot. 


Communications Group

New email addresses will be set up. These will include an ‘official’ email for important information and an ‘informal’ email for casual chat. The current UCOL shareholders email will be kept for ‘official’ information sharing, understanding that this will not be in effect once the company winds up. This means there will be three email addresses in use until the UCOL shareholders one is no longer in effect..

Minute: We agree to the following new email addresses for Toiora: chat@mail.toiora.nz  (for chat, optional); members@mail.toiora.nz  (for important communications to everyone); and ucol-shareholders@list.king.net.nz (for the last of the UCOL company business, will be restricted to shareholders only).
All green

Views were canvassed for trialling a ‘check-in’ round at  the beginning of meetings. 
Discussion: 
Some support for trying it. Can be unifying. People may be very brief or longer if needed. This will affect meeting times and the meeting length should remain the same. It was agreed to try it.   

Sander gave a brief demonstration of Gather. 
Gather is not a communication tool but a good hub for information, sign-ups and keeping track of things.
Sander intends to run a workshop for those who want it before shared meals start. 
 
It was requested that the Kitchen Goup review the frequency and timing of meals. The Kitchen Group has had some discussion about this and will bring a proposal to group shortly. 

Proposed Toiora Workshop (Gay)
A date for this is needed.
There was support for an external facilitator.
31 October may work.

Common House Door Codes (Alex) 
There was general support for individual codes.
Alex will work with people to assign individual codes. Once this has been completed, the old code will be deleted. The phone app will still work. Alex will advise before any codes are changed.

Garden group 

Garden group members have some urgency that this is resolved. 

They propose that we continue with the plots for individual and kitchen gardens and reassess mid next year -  before the next growing season – how this is working. This would give everyone time to try plots and what might or might not work more communally and bring that feedback back to the group.

Discussion
· Acknowledgement and appreciation for work of garden group. 
· Wish for this to continue, at least as an immediate seasonal response.
· Don’t want the current system ‘set in stone’ - importance of reassessing and having robust discussion about commons and the principle of commons e.g. in the upcoming workshop. Precedents can mean that individual land use continues.
· Need to look at who has paid for what.

Minute:  That we continue with gardening of vegetable plots allotted to individuals who want them and to kitchen herbs and salad greens, and commit to ongoing discussion and a review mid 2022  or earlier. 
18 green 
3 blue

Minute That we have ongoing discussion regarding use of commons in principle and practice.
19 green 
2 blue

Items carried over to next meeting

Sound transmission between units (Pauline) - what was to be expected and how this is going.

Role of the meeting Chair (Kristin

Open forum 

Next meeting date set.                  Chair/ note taker ? Gay, Anna

